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Number 4                                                                                               Tuesday 21st February 2017       

Dear Parents / Carers,
Last term was a very busy term, the Junior Choir performed at the O2 alongside over 7,000 other children. It really is an amazing experience and one the children will always remember – not just because they had to witness my dancing! The children behaved superbly and performed brilliantly. It was great to see so many parents supporting us. Again, a big thank you to Zoe Varney and Judy Thompson who helped with the arrangements. The Nursery and Reception Class shared Chinese New Year celebrations with the Jack & Jill preschool. The children had a lovely time playing music, singing, dancing and trying different activities. We also had four very good class assemblies from Year 3 – 6. The range of work presented was excellent and the children have obviously been enjoying their topics. All the children seem to be natural performers!
Class Assemblies
Below are the dates for the remaining class assemblies including the rescheduled Class 3. All start at 9.05am:

Class 2 – Friday 3rd March

Class 1 – Friday 10th March

I would also like to remind you that we will round off this term with our spring family assembly on Friday 7th April at 1.30pm. School will then close after the assembly at 2.15pm.
Renovating the library
Everyone is very excited about the plans for the new library. The children’s design ideas have been taken on board and we are awaiting the official plans drawn up by an expert that will show what our vision for the library will look like. As soon as we receive them, we will make them available for everyone to see. The staff have begun to clear out the library and have been sorting out books that they feel will not fit in the new library as they are may be a little bit dated or subject areas that are not covered in the curriculum now. We would also like to update both the fiction and non-fiction books so that the children have brand new, exciting books to choose from. We do not want to just recycle all the books without giving parents / children the opportunity to have a look and choose any they like. With this in mind, we will be holding a book sale on Tuesday 28th February after school in the L-shape. Come along and see if any interest you. There are no prices, all we ask is that you make a donation (however small) to the library fundraising pot. There will be books for all ages. We have set our budget at £10,000 to include a range of shelving, seating, cushions and books. We will hopefully raise funds through several activities in school but we are seeking grants from the Chinnor Beer festival and the co-op. We are also offering local businesses the opportunity to buy a book case and have a sponsorship plaque on the new bookcase. If you know of anyone who would be interested in this option, please contact the school office.
Parent Consultations
KS1 and KS2 parents will all receive a mid-year report for their child/children on Friday 3rd March. The mid-year report will show the children’s current level in reading, writing and maths. I would like to remind you that there are no longer levels but the report will show whether your child is working at the expected level or whether they are below or above the expected level. The report also highlights what the children’s targets are in literacy and numeracy. 
Letters will soon be going out informing you of the next parent consultation evening with a reply slip enabling you to book an appointment to see your child’s class teacher. It will be held on Monday 14th March 3.30pm – 8.00pm. It will be an opportunity to discuss what was in the midyear reports.

A list of all forthcoming events is available at the end of this letter. We do try to keep to these dates as much as possible but sometimes it can be subject to change.
Attendance
As a school we are concerned by the number of children’s whose attendance is below 85%, as a result we have decided to include the following information which shows the effect on a child’s education from missing so much school.
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It is important that even children at this young age should get in to the good habit of attending school regularly. Children’s attendance which is below 85% can be subject to an attendance plan which is an agreement between the school and home and sets out expectations of how the child’s attendance will improve. If after this step the attendance does not improve, then it can be referred to County and parents may be taken to court. The school does not want to let it get this far, so please contact the school if you are having problems getting your child to school and we can work together to improve the situation.
Reading Week
The school is having a real push at engaging children in reading both at home and school. The children have already been encouraged to take part in a ‘Sponsored Readathon’ which has been taking place over the last 2 weeks. Hopefully everyone has read lots of books. Please could you return all sponsorship money by Tuesday 28th February. The school is holding a reading week beginning on Monday 27th February where there will be several events. As already mentioned, there will be the book sale on the Tuesday 28th and on this day there will also be workshops for the children to take part in. The annual World Book day will take place this year on Thursday 2nd March. As usual we will be holding our amazing ‘Book Factor’ competition over the course of this week with the finals being held on the Thursday. We will be holding a mufti day on Thursday 2nd and the children must come as a book character that they can name and talk about. 

As you can see, there are already a number of events planned for this term. A full list of key dates is included at the end of this newsletter. 
Yours sincerely,

Tineke van der Ploeg 
Diary Dates for Term 4

The Six Steps to Success focus for this term is Open your Mind
February
Monday 20th February: Children return to school
Tuesday 21st February: 3.15pm – 4pm Eco Club starts
Monday 27th February: Start of Reading Week
Tuesday 28th February: African Storytelling workshops
Tuesday 28th February: 3.00pm Book sale in aid of the new library

March
Thursday 2nd March: World Book Day (Mufti Day)
Friday 3rd March: 9.05am Class 2 assembly

Friday 3rd March: Midyear reports go out

Friday 10th March: 9.05am Class 1 assembly

Monday 13th March: 3.30pm – 8.30pm Parent consultations

Tuesday 14th March: Year 6 SATs information meeting for parents
Friday 24th March: MLSA Mother’s Day Bring & Buy sale
Monday 3rd April: 2pm Junior choir to sing at Village Centre

Thursday 6th April: Year 1 & 6 height and weight checks

Friday 7th April: 1.30pm Family Assembly

                             6pm MLSA disco
We return to school on Monday 24th April.
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